
April 22, 2024 

Worthen Coated Fabrics 
1125 41'1 Street SE 
Grand Rapids, Ml 49508 

Michigan Department of EGLE 
Grand Rapids District Office 
350 Ottawa Avenue, NW, Unit 10 
Grand Rapids, Ml 49503 
Attn: April Lazzaro, Senior Environmental Quality Analyst 

Re: Violation Notice Dated April 1, 2024 

Dear April: 
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State of Michigan - EGLE 
AQD Grand Rapids District 

This communication is in response to a Violation Notice letter dated April 1, 2024 indicating that EGLE 
had not yet received Worthen Coated Fabrics' 2023 Annual Compliance Certification Report and 2nd Half 
2023 Monitoring and Deviation Reports. Original-ink signed copies of the Reports are being submitted 
today via certified mail, return receipt requested to EGLE. A courtesy copy will be sent to you via e-mail. 
The NESHAP 0000 2nd Half 2023 Semi-Annual Compliance Report has been filed in EPA's CEDRI 
reporting system as required. 

Please contact Andrea Russell of POWER Engineers at andrea.russell@powereng.com with any questions 
or comments, or if any further information is needed to resolve the Violation Notice. 

Sincerely, 
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Pamela Doyon 
Corporate Environmental Engineer 
Worthen Industries 

Cc: April Lazarro, EGLE; Andrea Russell, Power Engineers 
Encl.: EGLE Violation Notice dated April 1, 2024 


